

Notes of Meeting					
Subject:	HIGHBARNS RESIDENTS GROUP MEETING				
Date:	15.12.09	Time: 18:00			
Location:	COUNCIL CHAMBER, DACORUM BOROUGH COUNCIL				
Attendees:	Dave Martin, Louise Manders, Joy Tompkins – DBC Mark Skittrall – Hyder Project Management Richard & Jennifer Taylor, Highbarns & Pond Road Residents Geoff Doole – Nash Mills Parish Council				
Apologies	John Clarke, Mike Peters - DBC Nik Pringle, Lesley Kirkpatrick - Herts Police, Linda Sutton - Clerk of Nash Mills Parish Council Lisa Bayley, Mr & Mrs Berkley — Highbarns/Pond Road Residents				

Item	Subject	Action
1	Welcome	
	Dave Martin welcome everyone to the meeting and explained the course of the meeting would be to discuss the Public Meeting and the recent walk over survey with Mark Skittrall from Hyder setting out what will be happening in January and the importance of assistance from the Highbarns/Pond Road residents.	

Item	Subject	Action
2.	Update from Hyder on Recent Studies	
	DM advised that an additional £84,000 funding had been secured and approximately £150,000 had already been put in. DBC have £250,000 for preliminary work.	
	MP and DM will be going to HCC on Tuesday, 22 nd December, to try and obtain further funding.	
	An overview was given as to future actions by Hyder. Items discussed included a geotechnical report by Christmas and further property surveys starting in January 2010. A meeting with HCA will take place thereafter. It was stated that January will be a critical month to move the situation forward.	
	MS reported that the results of Hyder's recent investigations were basically good news and this would be followed up by the geotechnical surveys wherein the data gained would be plotted and analysed.	
	MS stated that the research was almost complete and it was portraying an interesting picture. Research has uncovered a map believed to be the first, produced in 1839 but no historical maps are showing any maps or shafts which is positive. Information gathered shows that John Dickinson owned the fields leading to Nash Mills and records indicate that the Paper Mills used chalk which is not generally used in paper making. This information was brought to light by a historical paper produced on a gentleman called John Turner (1837-1918) whose father worked at Nash Mills and who accidentally fell into a mine shaft. Other evidence found was the memoires of Whittaker, 1864, which suggests lime kilns in Nash Mills, again not shown on any plans. It is believed John Dickinson used chalk as a secret ingredient in his paper making and that this mine is a shaft entry system with possibly 1 layer branching from the shaft and constrained to approximately 22 meters. Brick making was also carried out on this site but it was not until 1873 that an Act was brought in stating the necessity to record mines and then only if there were more than 12 employees working on the site, this would indicate the scale of the mind being recorded as fairly minimal.	

Item	Subject	Action
4.	Policing	
	RT advised that the previous scooter incidents have stopped and he felt that progress had been made with this issue.	
	With regard to the planters, RT advised that it had been necessary to replace only 1 or 2 plants.	
5.	AOB	
	RT mentioned, as he had in previous meetings, the equipment left behind by the Highways Dept. This had still not been removed and he was now in contact with Dave Bowman, HCC, to have this matter resolved. DM requested JT contact Brian Scott, DBC, to have these items removed.	JΤ
	RT advised that a loose manhole cover by the Sappi works was a problem and that tarmac had been laid straight over the cover which was now working loose. DB to be advised.	JT
	In the absence of Michelle and Roger Berkley, they had asked RT to mention that they had spoken to an independent surveyor in view of the fact that the property for sale in Highbarns had not been sold having been on the market for sometime. The surveyor had stated that it may be the case that the whole block of terraced houses should be demolished. DM suggested that Hyder contact the Surveyor from Clements Estate Agents to ascertain if they have any information that might be of use to our investigations.	MS, Hyder
	RT asked if the case of the "missing water" had been sorted. MS said this is an ongoing investigation. DM highlighted that DBC had recently held an Emergency Planning Table Top Exercise which included members from the Fire, Ambulance, Police, Water Board, National Grid and other services/utilities. The scenario was based on real life issues of the Chalk Mines and the exercise was deemed a great success with all parties. RT queried if Hyder/surveyors would need base whilst carrying out timetable of surveys and offered his home for this purpose.	
	timetable of surveys and offered his home for this purpose.	
6.	Date and time of next meeting	
	This being dependant on Hyder's investigations/reports and is a possibility for w/c 20 th February 2010.	